Village of Milan Public Hearing Meeting June 25, 2025

Mayor Pam Crosby requested a motion from the Council to open the Public Hearing for 2026 County Tax Budget at 6:15 PM.

Motion by Naufel, seconded by McIlrath to open the Public Hearing.
Roll Call: McManus-yes, McIlrath-yes, Rospert-yes, Taylor-absent, Shafer absent, Naufel-yes.

Mayor Crosby requested Public Comments/Questions:

Mary Bruno – Inquired is it necessary to budget for backhoe this year because of the Village income tax collecting being down by \$186,000 and possibility of the school to going to one-campus school in which will reduce our income tax about \$41,000.

Council Member Rospert inquired about why the income tax collection is being down. The Fiscal Officer explained our income tax collections are down by \$186,000 compared to last year mainly pertaining to our Income Tax Net Profit collections.

Mary Bruno provided a recommendation to the Council that they may want to consider giving priority to the water tower rehab instead of the purchase of a backhoe.

Motion by McManus, seconded by McIlrath to close the Public Hearing at 6:19 PM. Roll Call: Shafer-absent, McManus-yes, Naufel-yes, McIlrath-yes, Rospert-yes, Taylorabsent.

Carla Rospert, Council President

Joanne Clapp, Fiscal Officer